New London Country Club
MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF NLCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

May 20, 2010
The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the New London Country Club, Inc. was called to order at 6:35 p.m. at the Clubhouse.

ATTENDANCE:





Present


Absent
Shawn Maguire, President

     X

Rob Renehan, Vice-President
     X

Walter J. Barry, Treasurer

     X

Deborah Benson, President
                


    X

Diane Smith, Secretary

     X

Tim Burrows


     X

Lou Camerota


     X

James Flannigan


     X

Isaak Lazarou


     X

Phillip Orenstein


     X

Tracy Shoor



     X
Kevin Willoughby


     X

1.  Call to Order
      President Maguire called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.   
2.  Delegations from Membership
Hap Murano commented on the excellent condition of the course and the tremendous improvements in the F&B operation.  He also suggested that an F&B minimum be implemented.
3.  Minutes of Previous Board Meeting
3.1 Regular Meeting –  March 25, 2010 & April 15, 2010
The minutes were not accessible due to the malfunction of the Club’s servers.
4.  New Business
4.1  Correspondence

 4.1(a)  5/3/10 Letter from Deborah Benson – Resignation
 4.1(b)  Letter from Edwin Roland – Penalty

 4.1(c)  5/14/10 Letter from Ed Bartelli – Resignation

The correspondence was accepted for the record with a caveat that Lou Camerota,   Membership Chairman, would contact Ed Bartelli to discuss his resignation.
5. Officers’ Reports
       5.1  Treasurer’s Report
Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, reported that an extension had been filed for the corporate tax return due May 15th by Ed Lorah & Associates.  He provided details of the April 26th Finance Committee meeting including his strong recommendation that the Shore Road lot be sold (savings of approximately $2,800 per annum in taxes), his finding that the difference in the NLCC 2008 Dime Bank appraisal and the Town of Waterford’s assessment warrant an appeal, that he was continuing his work on insurance and capital leases and that he was exploring recapitalization of NLCC stockholders’ equity with the assistance of Atty. George Kanabis.

Shawn Maguire, President, added that the $700,000 golf bag insurance had been removed from the Club policy, resulting in an annual savings of $1,130 per year.  
Isaak Lazarou, Finance Committee Chairman, informed those in attendance that the new departmental credit cards were being delayed pending completion of the 2009 tax return and gave his support to the Treasurer’s recommendation to sell the Shore Road property.  Discussion on improving the land’s appearance ensued as well as the need for a price reduction and offering it to the membership.  Upon a motion by Tim Burrows, seconded by Phil Orenstein, it was moved to sell the Shore Road property at a reduced price based on recommendations from realtors and, if the Club is unable to sell it, offer the listing to John James, a realtor and member.  The motion passed by unanimous vote. 
Mr. Lazarou made a recommendation that the Honorary Club Membership Policy, Section 4.13, be amended to permit play above the complimentary18 holes per week by paying green fees.  Upon a motion by Diane Smith, seconded by Walter J. Barry, it was moved to amend the Honorary Club Membership Policy, Section 4.13, to read as follows:

“…The number of Honorary Memberships “With” golf playing privileges in any given year will be limited to five. Golf privileges are limited to 18 COMPLIMENTARY holes per week (not necessarily to be used in a single day) WITH ADDITIONAL UNLIMITED GOLF AVAILABLE WITH PAYMENT OF THE APPLICABLE GREEN FEES. The use of the range and the practice putting green are permissible on a “not to interfere basis.”  
The motion passed by unanimous vote.
The April 30, 2010 financial statements were not accessible due to the malfunction of the Club’s servers.

6.  Committee Reports
6.1 Green
Rob Renehan, Green Chairman, described the Green Department assistance that had been provided by two NLCC members, David Waddington and Vaughn Durham.  He added that their donation of dumpster services and the loan of a stump grinder, respectively, had saved the Club a considerable amount of money.  It was the consensus of the Board members present that, in appreciation, they would each be sent a $50 F&B gift certificate and three green fee guest passes.  He concluded by saying that the course was in good condition while working with a small staff within budget.
6.2 Golf
Shawn Maguire, Golf Chairman, provided the attached 2010 Outside Tournament Projected Income Golf Report and Kevin Shea, Golf Pro, commented on the positive outlook being observed throughout the Club.
6.3 Food & Beverage
Tim Burrows, F&B Chairman, announced that a permanent liquor permit had been obtained and a new Grill Room television had been anonymously donated.  He thanked Dan Rogers, Superintendent, for the television installation and Jim O’Reilly for the repair of several barstools.  He went on to say that, since most areas of the Club are supported by the entire membership, he felt that the cost of operating the Grill Room should also be supported by everyone.  Mr. Burrows proposed that a four-month $50 minimum F&B requirement be instituted thereby improving service, quality and membership camaraderie.  The four months that he proposed were June through September, with all sales including food, liquor, tax and gratuity being applied toward the minimum spending requirement.  Discussion followed on the qualifying spending categories and members.  Upon a motion by Diane Smith, seconded by Isaak Lazarou, it was moved to establish a $50 monthly minimum spending requirement to include food, liquor, taxes and gratuities for the months of June, July, August and September 2010 for all primary members.  The motion passed by a vote of 7 to 3, with Rob Renehan, Diane Smith, Tim Burrows, Lou Camerota, Isaak Lazarou, Tracy Shoor and Kevin Willoughby voting in favor and Walter J. Barry, Jim Flannigan and Phil Orenstein opposed.
 6.4  House
Phil Orenstein, House Chairman, reported that approximately ten people had participated in the volunteer day to perform maintenance and repairs and that a great deal had been accomplished.  Mr. Orenstein expressed his appreciation to all those involved.  He also described the situation caused by the servers being damaged by lightning and said that he had been unsuccessful in his attempts to contact Osterman to discuss pricing.  Spicer Fuel, he advised, would save the Club $700-$800 per year over Osterman and the transition to new tanks and service would be uncomplicated.  Concerns over Spicer Fuel’s unknown service rates and the loss of Osterman’s exemplary service were voiced.  Mr. Orenstein was also questioned about the IT support charges from Contemporary Computer Solutions and lack of invoicing detail.  In response, he said that a revised invoice would be issued that includes detailed accounting.

  6.5  Membership    

       6.5(a)  Response to Limited Dues Increase

Lou Camerota, Membership Chairman, stated that the 5/14/10 letter from Ed

Bartelli was an example of the types of responses that he had received.    concerning the Limited membership dues increase.  He further stated that he was attempting to explain the parity of the increase to members affected.
6.5(b)  Request for Limited Membership – James Cavasino

Upon a motion by Lou Camerota seconded by Tracy Shoor, it was moved to approve the Limited membership request from James Cavasino once confirmed that Corporate members are eligible for Limited status.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.  
6.5(c)  Reinstatement of Membership – Tom Bagley

Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Tim Burrows, it was moved to reinstate Tom Bagley’s membership without penalty.  The motion passed by unanimous vote. 

Mr. Camerota announced that the primary membership count was at 263, that golfing invitations had been mailed to Backus Hospital staff and that he had been talking with former members about rejoining.  In response to a question from Hap Murano concerning the budgeted membership count, the Membership Chairman stated that, based upon historical monthly gains, the membership numbers were on budget.
  6.6   Women’s Association.

Tracy Shoor, Women’s Association President, reported that they were working hard to retain as many members as possible and that emails had been sent to all 34 female members.  She went on to say that the mentoring program was being offered again this year with Sue Schmidtknecht running the program.  
7.   New Business
      7.1  Jonas Mass Emailing

             Based upon experience subsequent to eliminating the Jonas on-line mass emailing 

             module, it was the consensus of the Board members present that the module should be

             added back in and integrated with the Club’s new website.
8.   Old Business
 8.1 Bond Refund Offer for 2010 (Tabled until May meeting)

Upon a motion by Isaak Lazarou, seconded by Tracy Shoor, it was moved to offer (only as requested) former members with outstanding bond refunds a two-month membership during the months of June and July 2010.  Jim Flannigan made a motion to offer an option for 30 rounds of golf during the 2010 calendar year.  There was no second.  The original motion passed by unanimous vote.
9. Executive Session 

Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Tim Burrows, it was moved to go into executive session at 8:05 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.  The executive session ended at 8:30 p.m. with no votes having been taken.
 10.  Adjournment

Upon a motion by Diane Smith, seconded by Kevin Willoughby, it was moved to   adjourn at 8:35 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Vickie Videll
Office Manager
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